Developmental Disabilities Council

Policy & Law Committee Minutes
May 9, 2016
Friendly’s, Middletown, De.
9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m.
Members Present:  Terri Hancharick, Chair, Daniese McMullen-Powell, Barbara Monaghan, Bill Monaghan, Deb McCann.
Staff:  Pat Maichle

Guests:
I. Position Statements
1. Supported Decision Making – The working group continues to work on the grant that we received from Quality Trust.  The grant runs out the end of June and we are now working on the final report.  A bill was introduced in the Senate, S.B. #230, to make this an official option for decision making in Delaware.  We are hoping it will pass prior to the end June.
2. Assisted Suicide Research – Jamie Wolfe is to provide her research sources for the draft statement.  Daniese has sent the Committee 3 documents: ASAN’s position on this topic, a Not Dead Yet statement from New York, and the Patients Rights Action Fund statement.  The Members will review these documents and decide if they want to make additional edits.
II. Strategic Planning – The DRAFT Plan is now out for Public Comment.  It will be out for 45 days.  We will have one open forum to take comment from the public.  The DDC will review the comments and be ready with a final document in July.  We will be forwarding all comments that we receive with the State Plan to AIDD in August.
III. Self-Advocacy – DPF hosted a great conference in April at Dover Downs.  40 people attended to hear several great speakers including Jonathan Martinis and Mike Wormer.  They still need to go to the next step with Self Advocacy 101.  In addition, Bill and Barbara are still involved in the Transition Plan for DE through DMMA for the HCBS Waiver.  They will be helping with the Self Assessment for those who live in group settings and receive waiver services.
IV. Partners in Policymaking 2016 – Partners has begun and we have a good group of attendees.
V. Jr. Partners in Policymaking 2017- We have begun to work on planning for Jr. Partners.  Jamie Wolfe will be the contractor.  We are looking for a venue for the program in Dover.  We will also be partnering with DVR for this event.  DVR will provide a speaker for the employment piece of the program.
VI. Other Business From the Group – Deb McCann talked about the “What Women Want” conference at Del Tech that she attended.  She ran into Jennifer Ridgely who is a Partners graduate.  Jennifer has made great strides since her graduating from Partners.
Terri suggested hosting an event for Legislators in October with a panel of speakers that we heard in D.C. to talk about community, disability culture, civil rights through a celebration of disability.  Possible speakers discussed could be Michael Bailey, Tia Nelis, Alison Barkoff of Bazelon and her brother, Bruce Darling (CIL NY), Reese Eskridge.  We would like to make it a luncheon and/or a webinar.  We will think more about this and plan an event to be able to share information with Legislators.  We may consider having these same panel members stay for a separate discussion in the afternoon or evening and open it up for families.
VII. Next Meeting Date – The next meeting will be June 13th at 9:30 at Friendly’s in Middletown.
VIII. Adjournment – The meeting adjourned by 11:30 a.m.
